
Quantico Orienteering Club, Inc 

General Membership Meeting Minutes 

June 1, 2019 

I. Call to order 

President Landers called to order the annual membership meeting of the Quantico 

Orienteering Club at 11:30 on June 1, 2019 at Jug Bay Farm, Lothian, MD.  

II. Roll call 

President Landers by view of membership body declared a quorum.  

III. Nominating Committee Report  

a) President Landers reviewed the report by the Nominating Committee, Heidi 

and Dave Onkst.   

Jody Landers – President 

Tom Nolan – Vice-President of Competitions Maryland 

Mike Newman - Vice-President of Competitions/Permits Maryland 

Charles Carrick –Vice-President of Competitions Virginia 

Bill Wright – Vice-President of Competitions/Permits Virginia 

Karla Hulett – Treasurer 

Laura Linville – Secretary  

Jon Torrance- Immediate Past President (Ex-Officio)  

b) It was moved and seconded that the slate of officers as presented by the 

committee be nominated. Motion carried unanimously by voice vote.  

IV. Election of Officers  

President Landers asked for nominations from the floor (yard). None were offered.  It 

was the moved and seconded that the nominations be closed. Motion carried 

unanimously by voice vote. 

It was moved and seconded that the slate of officers presented by the committee be 

elected. Motion carried unanimously by voice vote. 

V. Adjournment 

President Landers adjourned the General Meeting at 11:35 pm. 

Awards and Announcements 

This year Charles Carrick and the Bill Wright were named as volunteers of the year 

Minutes submitted by:  Karla Hulett, Past Secretary 


